Thursday, 7 July 2005

Hello from the Aegean Sea -

Today was a very good day.

Our first AUV mission of the day was a roaring success. The vehicle behaved perfectly, boxing the grid over the shipwreck at 2.5 meters altitude while collecting 3100 digital images.

SeaBED popped to the surface just as the ship's launch came alongside. In it were archaeologist David Switzer from Plymouth State University, Greek government archaeologist Paraskevi Micha, and the chief underwater archaeologist of Greece, Katerina Delaporta. They all flew in from Athens today to join the team. While they came aboard, we hoisted the vehicle onto the deck, then downloaded all of the images and sonar data. The pictures are stunning, showing the ancient ship's ceramic cargo, bright yellow sponges, and blue and red fish. Right away we began to mosaic the pictures so we can generate a bird's eye (fish eye?) view of the site.

Our goal for this cruise was a complete photographic and multibeam sonar survey of the wreck, and we achieved that within 24 hours of arriving on site! With repeated performances, we'll be able to survey shipwrecks faster and with greater accuracy than ever before.

The team was feeling pretty well satisfied momentarily, and then true to form everyone started to think about how to do things better next time. We plan to run another mission after sunset, just to box the grid twice more from different aspects.

From a very happy ship,

The Chios 2005 Team
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